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	P.P.G. MEETING


Date: Thursday 9th March 2017 
@ 12.00pm

Location: GP Suite Cannock Chase Hospital.

Minutes 
	1. Persons Present:
	David Stagg. Sam Rasib. Sarah Giles. Val Cox. Patrick Pincombe. Geoff Hackett, Jeff Ashley, Janice Lloyd. Margaret Price. Pamela Burlingham. Linda Mair

	2. Apologies:
	Betty Chapman. Susan Andrews.

	3. Minutes of previous meeting held 20th December 2016:
	Minutes from last meeting passed and agreed.



	4. Matters Arising:
	Welcome:

David welcomed everybody and introduced our new member Linda. 

David thanked Jeff for notes on light exercise. 
It was suggested that if anyone has any suitable information available, to bring it in to be put on the noticeboard. Janice mentioned there are slow walks around Cannock. Margaret mentioned that Cannock Leisure Centre is introducing a breast cancer care group.
Pharmacist Practitioner:

It was mentioned that Dave (Pharmacist Practitioner) can manage most conditions apart from complex cases, children under 12 months and a few others. It was suggested that this information about what he can or can’t deal with to be added to the newsletter.

The DNA policy has now been created and posters with information have placed on the notice board in reception and on the screen in reception. DNA figures will continue to be monitored by Sam Rasib and information will be displayed on website and T.V. screen.

	5. Managers Report:
	DNA figures/Policy:
Sam told us since the introduction of the DNA policy, DNA figures were down in Dec to 99, in Jan to 89 and Feb down to 77. Warning letters will be sent to non-attenders and if persistent (3 DNA in 12 months) then patient will be removed from the practice list.
5 Year Forward View Plan:

Sam explained that CCG/NHS England plans for next 5years would affect patients and practice staff. Reception staff will be trained as care navigators to enable them to put patients on the best care pathway. Also there is talk about introducing physiotherapists within GP practices. Patrick asked if patients were not happy with the receptionist’s route, would they be able to ask to see a doctor. Sam said that although patients will be encouraged to share more information with care navigators to try and speed up their treatment where possible and signpost if appropriate, the final decision will still lie with the patient.
Phones:

Sam explained that a 3rd phone has been put in-situ to try and improve access. It has been reiterated to all staff that ALL calls are to be answered within 3 rings and if there is a situation where this doesn’t happen then the call will be diverted to the back-up phone which is with Sam or Dr. Rasib at all times.

Telephony Service Enquiries:

These are still in progress with both the hospital and external providers but unfortunately it is not financially possible to implement a new system at present due to the cost involved.
Sam and Dr Rasib attended the monthly PLT meeting (with local GP’s and practice managers) where the 5-year forward view plan was discussed in detail. Things will be changing in General Practice so help is needed from PPG to educate patients on new innovations in order to still be able to provide a high quality level of care for patients.
Help from PPG members:

Sam asked for help/suggestions from everyone re what we can do to improve access to the practice and clinical appointments, as this seems to be a common theme amongst feedback provided by patients.  

As said at last meeting it was reiterated that we need to encourage patients to see Dave (Pharmacist Practitioner), as it is a shame not to be able to be seen when appointments are available. This enables GP to be freed up to deal with more complex cases. Dave has now increased the number of sessions he is doing.
Introduction to new staff:

Sam informed us of 3 new staff on reception – Rosie, Kirsty & Rebecca.
PPG volunteers for Test Drills:

Sam mentioned that she has had 4 responses to request to attend “Drills”.

Friends and Family Test Results:

The results of the last 3 months Friends & Family test were discussed. 

December: Total received: 39
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January: Total received: 25
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February: Total received: 50
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	6. Patient Questionnaire handover
	David gave us all a copy of the survey results. David gave all the questionnaires to Sam for her to look at comments/results. He thanked everyone who took part in carrying it out.

	8. A.I.R. Any information to report:
	Dr Rasib came into meeting and talked about triage system and re-iterated what Sam had said. He also stated that we generally need to encourage patients to use the patient access system. He also stated that CQC inspection due soon so volunteers from group to attend on the day will be greatly appreciated.

	9.  Chairman, group items:
	David said that the 5yr plan represents a challenge in having to change culture towards new systems. We need to encourage people to use computerized system whenever possible Help is available in the form of tutoring sessions from the practice and extends to housebound patients, as Sam will go out to patients to teach them to how to use Patient Access so they too are then able to have better access to the GP and Practice. Any suggestions for this to be forwarded to Sam. Sarah said that she would be happy to assist in education sessions on Patient Access as she can share personal experience on the advantages of using it.

Website:

David informed Sam of some areas which need updating on the Practice Website. Sam confirmed that she would have a look at this.


	11. Any Other Business:
	David stated that he may be less available over the next 12months, and would appreciate any help available. Janice agreed to continue as vice chairperson at present.
It was mentioned that maybe we could have coffee mornings at the surgery to educate patients about what is available at the surgery. Coffee morning to be held on 25th April – meet 9a.m for 9.30 start.
Refreshments at next meeting to be: - sausage rolls/crisps from Janice & sandwiches from Val. Notes taken of what fillings requested.


	Date of Next Meeting: 10th May @ 1pm


25th April 2017 @9.30am – Coffee Morning

7th June @1p.m. – Action plan preliminary meeting.

